27th January, 2023



Mr & Mrs Forrester
Courtyard Barn
Badgers Lane 
Lower Tysoe
CV35 0BY


Mr & Mrs Forrester,

I refer to the concerns you have raised regarding my conduct, and by implication that of the Parish Council, in relation to the dispute between you and Mr Green and Mr Kelly, your neighbours.

As you know, I referred myself to the Stratford on Avon District Council Monitoring Officer so that he could review my conduct. His conclusions are set out in a letter to me dated 24th January 2023 which I am forwarding to you with this letter. 

Having considered the Monitoring Officer’s conclusions and recommendations I am setting out below my apology.

In trying to understand and clarify the situation regarding the piece of land which is the subject of the dispute, my intention was to try to help resolve the situation fairly and amicably. I acted in good faith and on my interpretation of the advice received, in the sincere belief that I could add clarity and help resolve the situation.

On reflection, it is clear that the nature of my involvement in this matter has only added to your considerable distress. This was absolutely neither intended nor desired. 

Neither I nor the Parish Council, on reflection, should have become involved in the situation, and I sincerely regret and apologise for any distress that either I or the Parish Council has caused by that involvement. 

We hope and trust that all parties can now move forward from this regrettable set of circumstances.

Yours sincerely,



Cllr David Roache
For and on behalf of Tysoe Parish Council 
